
 
 
WYVERN SPORT TERM 2 – Week 7, 2019 
 
Winter Sport – Saturday 15 June, 2019 
The winter sport fixtures for 2019 are available on 
Newington Spaces. 
 
Please remember that on occasions these fixtures are 
subject to change, so always refer to this document 
before the upcoming round of matches. Wyvern’s weekly 
sports draw is another way to get up-to-date details 
regarding the weekends round of matches. 
 
Attention - Winter Sport Punctuality: 
If your son suddenly becomes unavailable for a match 
due to unforeseen circumstances on a Friday 
night/Saturday morning, it is expected that you 
contact your son’s coach as early as possible. 
Absence from sport is the same as absence from any 
school activity and it is expected that your son brings 
a letter explaining his absence when he first returns to 
school. This letter should be addressed to the coach 
and a copy sent to the Wyvern Sportsmaster (Mr Joel 
Wilson). 
 
Finally, we ask that all boys be: 
 

• Punctual for games – arriving at least 30 
minutes prior to the start of the scheduled 
game.  

 
• Ensure that correct Newington sports uniform 

is worn (this includes playing equipment and 
safety equipment).  

 
Recent Sport Success - Bailey Roberts-Lintmeijer & 
Luka Wong 
Bailey Roberts-Lintmeijer (6B) attended the CIS rugby 
trials, along with 90 other boys, held over 2 days at the 
NSW Waratahs training facility. Bailey was successful in 
making the CIS rugby team to compete at the NSW 
Primary School Rugby Championships in Hawkesbury in 
August. 
 
Luka Wong (6K) competed at the NSW Primary School 
Football Championships held in Bathurst this week as 
part of the CIS team. The CIS team enjoyed great 
success, narrowly missing out on the championship 
finishing second overall. The CIS team lost 1-0 to Sydney 
North in the final, but Luka impressed with his play and 
attitude. Luka was named in the NSW Primary School 
team to attend the National Football Championships in 
Canberra in August.  
 
Congratulations to both boys! Not only are they 
competent junior athletes, but they also exude a "Wyvern 
Spirit" as selfless, hard-working, respectful young 
sportsman. Bailey and Luka are pictured below with 
Newington Senior School Captains of rugby (Jacob 
Ratcliffe) and football (Tom Sutton) 

 
 

 

https://spaces.newington.nsw.edu.au/wyvern/sport/articles/22045-recent-sport-success-bailey-roberts-lintmeijer-luka-wong
https://spaces.newington.nsw.edu.au/wyvern/sport/articles/22045-recent-sport-success-bailey-roberts-lintmeijer-luka-wong


 
 
Shining Stars 

 
• It was great to hear of Wyvern boys competing in 

the Grand Slam Junior Tennis Tournament at 
Centennial Parklands during the long weekend, 
playing with success and sportsmanship. There 
were 4 boys from Wyvern who competed in the 
event including Runjeet Khara, Kevin Feeney, 
Richard Wilson and Sebastian Wong. Richard 
and Kevin ended up playing against each other 
in a semi-final. Both boys played very well during 
the close and entertaining match, played in a 
typical Wyvern spirit. With a crowd gathering to 
spectate, Kevin narrowly won 4 to 2. Kevin went 
on to win his final 6 to 4. Richard won his 
consolation final 4 to 1 to place third. From all 
reports, the day was very enjoyable and 
entertaining with the pizzas at the end of the day 
were a particular hit! Well done boys! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

• If your son has had some successful sporting 
achievements outside of school, I would love to 
hear from you. They can be shared with the 
Wyvern community through this “Shining Stars” 
section of the Wyvern. 

 
Coming Up 
 

• Thursday 13 June – CIS Cross Country (Harry 
Halleen & Mateja Wong) 
 

• Wednesday 24 July – Newington Preparatory 
Schools Inter-House Athletics Carnival (SOPAC) 

 
• Tuesday 30 July – NSW Schools FUTSAL State 

Championships 
 
 
 
Joel Wilson 
Newington College – Wyvern Sportsmaster 
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